

**Minutes of Churchlands P&C Meeting**  
**22<sup>nd</sup> March, 2021 at 7:30pm**  
**Choral Studio**

**Present** - Ken Taylor, Kate Sinfield, Nandita Naroth, James Hunt, Kareena Shearing, Shirley Godfrey, Danie Smit, Gerda Scholtz, Thomas Noordzy, Nicky Harvey, Aarti Padhiar, Gabriella Jerrat, Chris Porteous, Tracey Gralton

**Apologies:** Penny McNiff, Virginia Alves

**Welcome** - Kate welcomed the members to the meeting

**Presentation from Leah Anthony** - Environmental Group Coordinator

Container recovery Scheme ID - C10374124

Look at getting students and parents to bring in Greenbatch items 1&2

3D printer PLA recycling

Discussion to supply *Subpods* for composting at school

Is it possible to integrate with canteen

Beez Wax Funding Request - Develop a Logo and promote use - some additional tuning required on the proposal

**Confirmation of Minutes of previous meeting** - AGM - Moved Ken - Carried

**Principal's Report** - Distributed in advance of meeting - James spoke to his report

School Grounds Projects - Funding discussions to come

60<sup>th</sup> Anniversary - Concert Hall Naming - Request for parent rep on committee

Feedback on Swimming - More options for coaching? - encourage enrolment in swimming clubs to get the best results from the specialist club

**Treasurer's Report** - Distributed in advance of meeting - Shirley spoke to her report.

- Uniform Shop - Storage issues - some stock in the PE Dept and some in a demountable, but the PE Dept are looking to get their space back.
  - Some additional fit-out for storage in the shop - pending quote for this work - Proposal to pre-approve funds for this work - up to \$5000 - **Carried Unanimously**

**Funding Requests:**

- Fun run - Yr 7 & 8 fruit - \$500-\$700 - **Carried Unanimously**
- Year 7-12 Student incentive programme - \$6,000, this programme has been extended to all year groups, and funding request reduced to \$1,000 per year group - **Carried Unanimously**
- School song - \$1,200 - **Carried Unanimously**
- Beez Wax lunch wrappers – Year 7's - \$6,500 - Deferred for further feedback

### **Group Reports:**

- Music Parents - Tracey submitted a report which was distributed before the meeting
  - 30<sup>th</sup> March - Liquor license obtained for the senior concert.
- Communications
  - Handover still to happen with Jane - Kate to link
- Art Exhibition
  - Some volunteers have come forward, but the main leaders have fallen through, Jane will continue to chase for now.
- School Board
  - The school board meets again this Thursday - previous minutes are on the OneDrive
- YouthCARE
  - The council met last month - farewell for Andrew Winton who has moved to Notre Dame - he'll be missed
  - Two chaplains are in place - we're recruiting a third
  - Fundraising was difficult in 2020 - hoping to achieve more results this year, but the Bunnings sausage sizzle is too hard to coordinate
  - Quiz - 19/6, Cake and Book Stall - August, Chaplaincy Dinner - 16/10
  - Nicky will send around a report to follow up
- Act-Belong-Commit
  - Aarti is waiting for this to begin
- Grounds
  - As per Principal's Report
- ICT
  - The committee is yet to meet - Danie is expecting a meeting to come up in the next few weeks
  - An audit is in progress on student access and monitoring requirements
  - Some end-user communication would be great for students and how to use the various services now that the new hardware is bedded down

### **General Business**

- Kate expressed a desire to provide a better photographer for school events - is it worth booking someone to generate these for our own publicity.
- Uniform Reference and Family and Community Engagement Committee Group - To be added to the group reports for future meetings

**Next meeting** - 3<sup>rd</sup> May, Choral Studio, 7:30pm